
September 3, 2019 

 

Dear Neighbor,  

 

I am the new station director at Chesterfield Power Station. I look forward to introducing myself 
in person and getting to know you.   

I am reaching out to you today to provide an update on the closure of two coal ash ponds at 
Chesterfield Power Station and a partnership with Chesterfield County to address transportation-
related concerns. New federal rules and 2019 Virginia legislation requires the coal ash stored in 
these ponds to be removed. This project is likely to affect the flow of traffic on public roads that 
traverse the station.  

We are particularly sensitive to the fact that traffic on Coxendale Road will be impacted, as it 
provides access to the Henricus Historical Park, Dutch Gap Conservation Area and Dutch Gap 
Boat Launch. These historical and recreational sites attract approximately 500,000 visitors and 
240,000 vehicles each year.  

On August 28, Chesterfield County endorsed a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with 
Dominion Energy. Together, as part of this MOU, we will study and develop a comprehensive 
plan to minimize traffic impacts by investigating alternative access to the Henricus Historical 
Park and Dutch Gap Conservation Area, the relocation of the Dutch Gap Boat Launch, and other 
improvements.  Dominion Energy will reimburse up to $1.1 million in costs Chesterfield County 
incurs by engaging third-party consultants as it undertakes a comprehensive study of potential 
improvements to these facilities. We expect the plan to be finalized by March 2020. It must be a 
prudent, reasonable and cost-effective approach for our customers and comply with the 
requirements set out in the legislation enacted earlier this year. 

We remain committed to keeping you informed as the details of the MOU plan and the coal ash 
pond closure project are finalized. Additional information about these activities is enclosed, and 
you will receive a postcard about a neighborhood meeting this fall.  
 
If you have any questions concerning this preliminary agreement with Chesterfield County, 
please feel free to contact Dominion Energy’s James Beazley at 804-814-5448 or 
james.k.beazley@dominionenergy.com. 

  

Sincerely,  

 
Shane Young  
Director – Chesterfield Power Station  

120 Tredegar Street, Richmond, VA 23219
DominionEnergy.com


